From: Linda Broadley Sent: 13 April 2018 14:25

To: Steven Tucker

Subject: Re: Interim Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places

Good Afternoon Stephen,

On reading your email I am concerned about Brocks Hill being moved to Parklands Leisure Centre. As Councillors for St. Wolstans Ward we have been trying for some years to get the polling station moved from the school on Estoril Avenue moved to Parklands. Many parents have objected over the years about it being held at the school as the school has to close for the day causing problems for many. This is one of the reasons that we have been fighting for a footpath from Oadby Road into Parklands to accommodate people walking to Parklands.

I would ask you to please consider this.

Regards

Councillors Linda & Frank Broadley

From: Bhupen Dave Sent: 14 April 2018 13:06

**To:** Steven Tucker

**Subject:** FW: FW: O&W: Interim Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places

Dear Steve

The Conservative Councillors group supports the proposals contained in your email below.

Regards

Bhupen

From: Anne Bond

**Sent:** 14 April 2018 15:07

To: Steven Tucker

Subject: Re: Interim Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places

Hi Steven,

It is good news that we have put back Oadby St Peter's Ward Polling Station to Trinity Church Hall. As it gives more parking space and with The Mosque/Community Hall, not only access to the Sandhurst St car park, but access to the polling booths, as there is a lot of people traffic into the building, as people come and go to pray with it being a Mosque. So this is the best use to put polling back to Trinity as it initially moved due to Zeph's Cafe being built.

Hopefully this will be the final move?

Regards Councillor Anne Bond

**From:** Michael Charlesworth **Sent:** 15 April 2018 11:13

**To:** Steven Tucker

**Subject:** Re: Interim Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places

Steven

Thanks for the information.

I welcome the move from the guides hut to the rugby club, the guides will be very disappointed though.

Just to be factually correct - both the rugby club and the guide room are on the same side of Welford Road and both are in M polling area.

**Thanks** 

Michael

**From:** Jeffrey Kaufman **Sent:** 16 April 2018 11:02

**To:** Steven Tucker **Cc:** Latif Darr

**Subject:** RE: Interim Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places

Morning Steve

Councillor Darr and myself would be very much against using Parklands as a polling station for Brocks Hill Ward. Parklands is situated outside the ward boundary and means a long walk for pedestrians from the nearest housing and includes long driveway in the grounds of Brocks Hill.

Other than an election in 2017 there has never been a problem in setting out two polling stations in the main hall at Coombe Park Pavilion. I suggest a meeting there to discuss the layout would be sensible. If after the meeting if it is still thought to be unsuitable can I suggest a second polling station at the church in Rosemead Drive or using Devonshire Court (which has been used in the past).

I hope this is helpful.

Kindest regards

Jeffrey